
 
          

 

To: Gráinne Perkins, Interim OPA Director  
CC: Nelson Leese, Interim OPA Assistant Director of Investigations and Legal Affairs  
From: Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Public Safety Audit and Investigation Specialist 
Date: May 25, 2022 
Re:  OIG Certification Memo for Case Number: 2021OPA-0448 

 
OIG Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the investigation for case number 2021OPA-0448. this investigation is certified as 
thorough, timely, and objective. 

OIG notes that, according to OPA, the interviews for this case are still awaiting transcription.  Once 
received, the transcriptions will be uploaded to the electronic case file for 2021OPA-0448.   

Lastly, OIG was able to accommodate the limited amount of time given to review this case as the 180-
day deadline expires 5/28/2022.  In the future, OIG expects that cases are submitted for review 
sufficiently in advance of investigation deadlines in order to allow the deadlines to be met in the event 
OIG directs additional investigation.      

 

Respectfully,  

 

____________________________ 

Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Public Safety and Investigation Specialist  

                           


